
MAGPIE & DAISY’S INTAKE POLICY
Our animals come from various circumstances and places. We 
receive animals as transfers from overcrowded shelters and other 
rescues. We accept owner surrenders on a case by case basis 
with focus on Southampton County, VA as there is no cat intake at 
the shelter. 

Our first priority for saving animals is always to save them from 
being euthanized in overcrowded shelters, usually from Virginia 
and North Carolina.  We will always give the highest priority for 
animal intake to dogs, cats, and kittens that are about to be killed 
in shelters. 

We never take dogs or cats that are strays and have not been 
properly reported to local animal control and held for the required 
legal amount of time. 

ANIMAL RETURN POLICY
Animals previously adopted from Magpie & Daisy’s will be 
accepted for intake under any circumstances. There is no time 
limit on our return policy and we require first right of refusal per 
our contract. 


